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 Grand Cities Lacrosse Association 

(Board Meeting Minutes: October 30, 2015)
(7:30 pm – VFW, East Grand Forks)

Board Members: 
Present: Brent Lindstrom, Danny Gothberg, Terry Miller, Duwayne Dusek, Scott Fournier, Bobbie 
Egeland, Jake Shaver
Absent: None
Quorum present? Yes
Others Present: None 


Proceedings:
- Meeting called to order at 7:33 p.m. by Chair, Brent Lindstrom 

- Last month's meeting minutes were amended and approved – NA 

- Introductions of prospective Executive Board members.


Chief Executive's Report (provided by Chair, Brent Lindstrom):
- Discussed the need to formally organize and appoint officers and executive board members. Lindstrom nominated all members present to serve as 2015 Executive Board Members.  After a brief discussion of the issues and suggestions , MOTION to accept individuals present as the Executive Board; seconded and passed.

- Introduced the Articles of Incorporation as well as GCLA Operating Procedures/Policies.  After a lengthly discussion of each document and suggestions for improved, the finalization of those documents was TABLED until the next meeting.



Finance Committee report (provided by VP, Terry Miller):
- Discussed the current funding needs and the request for funding from the Grand Forks Blue Line Club.  Miller requested assistance from Shaver and Lindstrom finalizing the request for funds assessment.



Other business:
-Shaver nominated Brent Lindstrom, Terry Miller, Scott Fournier, and Jake Shaver to serve as officers of the GCLA (President, Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary – in that order).  After a brief discussion of the issues and suggestions, a MOTION to accept those nominated for positions as officers of  the GCLA was offered, seconded and passed.

- Lindstrom discussed the current mailing address and post office box needs for the GCLA.  After a brief discussion of the issues and suggestions, a MOTION to purchase a post office box in East Grand Forks, MN, was offered, seconded and passed.

- Lindstrom agreed to research and provide additional details on the expected time line of equipment arrival from the U9 USL “First Stick” program. At this time, it is expected that Fournier will likely serve as the “New” coach to receive USL training and certification in the spring of 2016.


Issues to address at the next meeting:
- Shaver reminded the group of the need to identify possible locations for a indoor Winter Clinic location.  

- Fournier agreed to take the lead in coordinating with the Grand Forks Park District in an attempt to get a GCLA website URL added to the Grand Forks Park District website.  Fournier is also going to provide vendor contact information regarding the development of GCLA stickers/magnets.

- Lindstrom reminded the group to brain storm team building/volunteer options for the winter and upcoming spring season.  This activity is likely to be geared towards U13 and older lacrosse players initially.  



· Meeting adjourned at 11:00 p.m.


· Minutes submitted by Secretary, Jake Shaver.


